



Minutes for PNWIC Committee Zoom Meeting: April 3, 2025

In Attendance:

WA – Brandon Garrison, Marcia Hallmann, Melanie Rodewald, Maeve Doll, (Athlete), Kayelee Gerds, Chuck Cram, Linda Elder

OR – Scott Chauncey, Denise John, Brittney Morlan, Cassidy Mohr, Wendy Mohr

1. Minutes –

- Meeting minutes from: March 6, 2025
- No discussion and voted to approve minutes.
- **Vote: Motion passed**

2. Treasurer Report –

- Received March bank reconciliation and the Budget to Actual as of March 31st
- Sitting pretty good and things are coming in under budget
- No discussion and voted to approve minutes
- **VOTE: Motion passed**

3. SCHEDULE –

- Schedule is on the website and is final.

4. WELCOME GIFT UPDATE –

- Lanyards and plastic sleeves have been order and received

5. SPONSORSHIPS –

- Denise – Do not have any new ones in. Melanie, Britany and Denise have been asking rodeos and other businesses. Wasco County Rodeo will vote at a meeting. Pendleton does not do monetary sponsorships but will be donating something potentially for silent auction.
- Brandon suggested we should get our requests in before the first of the year to coincide with rodeo budget planning.
- Denise will send out a list of who has been approached so far and maybe look for other sponsors.

6. PATTERN BOOK

- This has been handled at this point.
- Patterns will be posted on June 1st.

7. JUDGES

- Scott has approached one judge for cows and gaming.
- We will follow SOG of one each for Wahset/Ohset in each event, except drill will have 2 Oregon and 2 Washington
- Judges need to multi-task judge as much as possible. Still want best we can get but cant afford specialized judges for single disciplines.
- Scott will hire the four from Oregon and Brandon will hire four from Washington; Scott will do the contracts

8. MEDIC FOR PNWIC

- Scott got a quote from the medic and it would be \$3500-4000. There is nothing in the budget for this. OHSET paid for it the last time we were in Redmond.
- Hospital is less than 10 minutes; we typically want a 10 minute or less response time. There is a fire/rescue at airport about 3 minutes away.
- Melanie made a motion we do not hire EMT's due to cost; Kayelee second
- Opposed: none; Motion passed.

9. JOB ASSIGNMENTS

- Drill jobs were the biggest problem last year;
- Last year jobs were assigned by state. Brandon and Marcia will work on job assignments

10. OPEN DISCUSSION

- Exhibitors can bring their own shavings if needed in addition to the two bags that come with the stall.
- When we have open signups for stalls/camping we need to have the info needed for facility, such as no hay in aisles, clean own stalls, etc.
- Denise: Jackpot form Brandon created is good and the link can go out. Results will come back to Denise. Brandon will send links to Scott to embed on website. Entrants will pay when they get there.
- Melanie: Question on program printing – she needs by June 11th for printing. Need detailed schedule by June 2nd to Marcia in order to get it to Melanie no later than June 11th.

Next Meeting – May 1, 2025